July 30, 2010

Update

July 27, 2010 Board of Directors Meeting 

As reported in the Union Democrat on Wednesday July 28th the doors of the firehouse have been temporarily closed and locked.  The Strawberry Volunteer Fire Dept. will stand down until its members can bring their training levels up to the Tuolumne County standard and the equipment can be inspected and brought up to State requirements.
Director Lee Dempsey reported on a meeting he had with Tuolumne County Unit Fire Chief Mike Noonan, Deputy Chief July Henriques and Assistant County Fire Warden Paul Speer.  Also attending this meeting were Director Buffy Bandley, Former Fire Chief Bill Cashman and Carolyn Weaver from the Strawberry community.  They spent two hours talking with them and gained a great deal of information.  The meeting was to determine if the Strawberry volunteers would be allowed to train with the Pinecrest Fire Dept and if there was a mutual aid agreement in effect between the two departments.

Here are a few of the facts:



· Independent fire districts may basically make their own rules and set their own training standards. This is only true if they don’t require outside help.

· If independent fire districts want to work with any other fire agency, they must meet or exceed the requirements of the other agency.  

· The training standards in effect in Tuolumne County were set by the Tuolumne County Fire Chief’s Association – not County Fire.  These standards were reviewed by the County Counsel, Gregory Oliver.  It was their feeling that since all districts assist each other, it would be prudent and safe if all were trained to the same level to protect their fire fighters.

· Since the Strawberry Fire Dept. lacks an Injury/Illness Prevention Program/Plan we are in violation of OSHA standards.  

· The ramifications of operating without this program are tremendous if someone were to get hurt.

· There is NO Mutual Aid agreement in effect between the two entities.

· Tuolumne County Fire will continue to respond to fire and medical emergencies in our district until we can bring our department into compliance with laws and training standards.

In light of the facts, the Board of Directors voted to shut down the fire dept.  It will also   require all volunteers to have medical examinations, background checks, and complete the County Training Academy course of study before they can serve on the SVFD.

In addition, Chief Brick was instructed to prepare the Injury/Illness Protection Plan with assistance offered by the County and Cal Fire personnel. 

The Board approved motions to join the Fire District Association of California, the Tuolumne County Fire Chief’s Association and attend and participate in the County Fire Response Study now being conducted that could change the structure of fire protection in our county.
New bylaws for the Board of Directors were reviewed and approved.  One of the new provisions was that the Board will now have a President and Vice President. The President will serve for a term of one year commencing in December and at the end of the one year term, the Vice President will assume the duties of president and a new vice-president will be elected by the Board.  Lee Dempsey was elected as Vice President.
Please remember that if you have concerns, questions, or comments you are welcome to send them to Rncweaver@dishmail.net .  
Recently one SPOA member wrote and asked:

QUESTION; Would it be a good idea that some money be set aside for closer fire hydrants to be installed?  If the dept. is locked down, is Tom (Fire Chief) still getting paid?

ANSWER:  The Board of Directors is currently formulating their budget and are considering setting aside money for fire hydrants.  Yes, Chief Tom Brick is being paid during this time of rebuilding.  He has duties and tasks that he is required to perform until the personnel and equipment are brought up to County/State standards and the dept. can be reinstated.

